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The following recommendations for changes in the civil service
law are corrective in nature. They do not involve any changes
in principle or changes from the intent of the present civil service
law.

1. Recommendation is made for a change in the provisions of
section 158 of chapter 31 of the General Laws which sets forth
the manner in which promotions may be made from the labor to
the official service. In section 158 no reference is made as to
who shall determine the next lower grades referred to in the sec-
tion. All other sections of the civil service law with respect to
the promotions which they describe indicate that the determina-
tion shall be made by the director and clearly a similar change
should be made in the section regulating these promotions. (See
Appendix A attached.)

2. Section 15F of the same chapter gives to persons provision-
ally promoted prior to the completion of a probationary period,
two rights, first, a right to complete his probationary period in
the lower grade, during the period of such promotion, and second,
a right to complete, during the period of such promotion, the
year of service in the lower grade required in promotional exami-
nations. When an employee is promoted immediately following
the probationary period, however, the first right set forth above
is of course protected because the man has in fact completed his
probationary period; but the second right is not protected at
all. Thus a Grade I Engineer who is provisionally promoted dur-
ing his probationary period may after the expiration of one year
from the date of his appointment in Grade I be eligible to com-
pete in examination for Grade 11. If, however, the provisional
promotion is made after his probationary period is completed, he
will not be eligible to compete in the examination for Grade II
because he has not in fact completed a year’s service in Grade I
and the benefits of section 15F do not extend to him. This stat-
ute should be corrected to permit such promotions after, as well
as before, the completion of the probationary period. (See
Appendix B attached.)
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3. Under section 16A to be eligible for transfer under the pres-
ent law the employee must have been duly certified for permanent
employment and actually employed in any position for the period
of a year. The present language actually includes as eligible for
transfer a person certified but not permanently appointed in ac-
cordance with the civil service law. The language should be
clarified to show that the person must have been certified and
actually serve for a year under a permanent appointment before
being eligible for a transfer. (See Appendix C attached.)




